


 

President’s Message    -   Earle Ferdinand   

These are challenging and unsettling times for all of us, all over the world.   

Together with the Committee, our sincere wish is that you, your loved ones, friends and colleagues have 

safe passage through this period of uncertainty.  It is important that we all take good care of ourselves 

by staying positive, support each other and keep smiling.  We are not alone and there are countless 

people, heroes in their own right, rising to the challenges of taking good care of us and to also overcome 

this virus.  We can only look on in awe, at all these people who risk their own lives in the service of 

others.  

While we do go through life, with a singular purpose and aim to better our future and in doing so care 

for those we love, we do have a conscious recognition of the fact that there are many, from diverse 

walks of life, who share and are a part of our lives.  There are many ties that bind us all together, 

family, friends, work colleagues and the numerous nameless faces we meet on a daily basis.  It is a 

sharing of ourselves with love, friendship and mutual respect.  A sharing of good times filled with fun, 

laughter and companionship.  Yet there are also the times when we need to lean on each other, to 

comfort, help and even grieve together.  There may be times  in our lives, like the present, where we 

have to deal with unforeseen events.  To be dealt a ‘curve ball’ in life, as some may call it and coping can 

be stressful, creating a paradox of emotions.  Yet, these are the very same emotive responses that 

define ourselves, what brings us all together, shaping our lives and making changes, how we think, act 

and behave not only to ourselves, but also to all those who share and are a part of our lives.      

We need to look no further, to realize that recent events in this world has brought people from diverse 

backgrounds together, working in adversity to help their neighbor, protesting against social injustices 

and making their voices heard.  Standing together with the belief that together we can make it better 

for all of us.  If there is one thing we can aspire to, it lies in a simple thought that we can make this 

world a better place for all of us.  Hope for the future. 

It is this Hope that commits us to continue supporting our Welfare Beneficiaries and Students. We 

must do our very best to deliver the hope they need in their daily struggles and in their lives.  To all of 

them, each day is to wake up uncertain and fearful of what the day would bring and what the future 

holds.  In the twilight of their years they are too old and feeble to fend for themselves or to earn a 

living. The charity of others is all they can look forward to and it is at times like this that they need 

our help more than ever.  ‘Social isolation’ takes a toll on all of us.  Modern technology, to those of us 

who are fortunate to be able to access it, helps us to communicate.  Yet, pause for a moment, to 

contemplate and visualize the plight of all those we help, having to deal with the curfew in Sri Lanka 

isolating them, unable to get about even to purchase a few meagre rations, or seek help. With little or 

no income, other than what we give them, their lives are 

made even more difficult with the rising costs of 

essentials, as is the norm when disasters occur.    

During these uncertain times, we are especially grateful 

to our community of members and supporters, for their 

thoughtfulness and generosity in ‘Caring for these ‘Less 

Fortunate’ members of our community in Sri Lanka. 

Even though to date, we had to cancel all our 

fundraisers, we can and will work for a common cause to 

ensure that our mission to help will continue always.   

All I ask of you is to share and to give whatever you can, 

to help us meet the present challenges. They depend on 

you and their Blessings will be tenfold and more. 

 

“Never get tired of doing little things for others, those little things occupy the biggest part of their hearts”  



STUDENT SPONSORSHIP NEWS  - Trevor Collette  
                                                                                           
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
If you are able to assist in any way: 
Please address all inquiries to the SSP coordinator: Mr Trevor Collette     
PH: 03 9706 1084 (home) 
Email:  trevorcollette43@bigpond.com 
 

AYASHAL RODRIGO 

Our Sincere thanks to all those who donated to help  
young Ayashal, featured in our last Newsletter.  
All funds collected on his behalf is now in a special fund to 
help pay his medical bills and travel to Colombo for 
treatment.  His progress will be monitored through the 
Batticaloa Cultural Union who will advise the ECM and the 
monies paid out as needed.   
We are happy to say, he now has a sponsor to help pay for 
his education. 
Pictured is Ayashal’s father, receiving the first Student 
sponsorship cheque from the BCU.  
Ayashal and his father send you their grateful and sincere 
thanks  for your help and providing him a better future.  

 

 

 
 

Joysin- 12 yrs. Grade 7.                 

Attends St Cecelias Girls 

School with good academic 

scores.  Father is a casual 

labourer with little income.           

Stefano- 15 yrs – Grade 9     

Promising student with good 

grades. Also needs medical 

treatment for a foot  defect. 

Father is a casual carpenter and 

the family finds it hard to cope 

with his education and medical 

expenses 

Ann – 12 yrs – Grade 7       

Perseveres with her studies and 

has good grades.  Father 

incapacitated after an accident 

and knee surgery. Mother has 

opened a small kiosk, selling 

sundries  to earn money to 

upkeep the family 

Stenon- 14 yrs. Grade 8.      

A gifted student at St 

Michaels College, B’caloa.  

Sole income for family is by 

father doing odd jobs 

Commendations and Appreciations to Roger Smith               –                 Earle Ferdinand 
It was not long ago, at our fundraising lunch in  February this year, in response to an appeal by me for used 
laptops, that Roger Smith spoke to me on collecting funds to purchase new laptops for our students moving 
onto tertiary studies.  With singular determination, Roger set about networking family and friends for funds 
and recently donated $3250 towards the purchase of new laptops.   
On behalf of Trevor Collette (SSP co-ordinator) and  our students who will benefit from receiving a new 
laptop, I would like to thank Roger for all his hard work, dedication and effort in collecting these funds, his 
many donors and especially Mr. John Lambert, President of the Rotary Club Maroondah and members, for 
their generous donation of $2000 towards this worthy cause. 
We hope to negotiate purchasing these laptops  very soon. (laptops spiked in price, from a run in sales due to 
Covid 19 and working from home).  Thank you Roger, for all your support to the Eighty Club Melbourne. 

 

mailto:trevorcollette43@bigpond.com


 

WELFARE BENEFICIARY NEWS   - Shireen Ferdinand & Yvonne de Vos– WB  Coordinators. 

 

This article from Mrs. Etienne Jayatunga, DBU, Colombo says it all. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following WB,s have been visited and been approved.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Whoever thought that we would be subject to virtually a world-wide lockdown!  But it did happen and we are all 

reeling with the after effects!  

In Sri Lanka, it was curfew for nearly 75 days which meant that the daily wage earner was unable to go out to earn a 

living.   Families were starving.  I telephoned a few of them, most of whom were single mothers, and their stories 

were pathetic.  One mother who had five teenagers was at home without work and no money.  When I called she 

said she was seated and wondering how she was to buy some groceries to feed her brood!   In addition she was 

faced with the problem of keeping all five children inside the confines of her small home, as the Police was quite 

strict in enforcing the curfew.  When I inquired from another Mother how she was managing she said that she was 

plucking the jak fruits from her garden and she and her two children were surviving on that as she had no money to 

buy anything for the family!  Thank God she had even a jak tree!   Nilmini, who has three children, was at home 

desperate with no money to buy any food.  When I inquired from a WB if she was ok, her reply was – I’m ok, but 

not enough food!  This coming from an 80 year old was very, very sad.  Just a few days ago, after the curfew was 

lifted, one Mr. B. visited the office and informed me that he, his wife and three children were starving.  He was a 

daily paid worker and he had no work for the past three months.   He was desperate and visited the office to check 

if any of his children’s applications had been approved for sponsorship.    

We at the DBU always respond and give those in need something before they leave.  I am grateful to the Eighty 

Club for the Emergency Fund that is always available for such a time as this.   Even during the curfew we braved the 

virus and sent out all the monies to our 750 welfare recipients and we are deeply grateful to all those who have 

sponsored and supported our various welfare schemes, especially to the Eighty Club. 

Our Government did distribute Rs.5,000 to each family that was in need, but it was not easy to obtain this as  

various criteria had to be fulfilled.    

Some countries are still in lockdown, but thankfully Sri Lanka handled the COVID-19 well and we are slowly but 

surely getting back to normal.    

Thank you Eighty Club for generously coming to the aid of our WBs, even when things are difficult all around the 

world.  On behalf of the DBU I send you my heartfelt thanks and wish your organization continued strength in the 

years to come. 

With God’s abundant blessings now and always. 

Etienne 

 

Mrs Carmen Starling,  75 yrs of age and  

lives with her eldest daughter, who has to 

care for her husband, paralyzed after a 

stroke.  Alternates living with her second 

daughter.  Suffers from kidney failure and 

high blood pressure and needs money for 

medication and  living expenses. 

 

Mrs Jean don Paul and husband. Have 2 daughters and 2 sons.  Sons work 

as labourers and they are not in a position to help.  A little assistance from 

one daughter who lives close by.  May have to vacate their tiny home as the 

owner wants the house back. Both applicants are suffering from Diabetes 

and high blood pressure and need medication.  Husband is 70yrs of age 

and tries to make ends meet by doing odd jobs. 

 



WELFARE  BENEFICIARY REPORT - continued 

 

 

   

 

 

                                                   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“Part of being a person is about helping others.”  

Rita Pereira. 73 yrs. Lives with 
niece and 2 sisters.  the niece earns 
a little income as a seamstress 
with 2 children ages 16 & 5. Niece's 
husband is an Electrician and the 
money is barely enough to support 
her family, mother and 2 
unmarried aunts Small house, not 
completed. Rita sleeps with her 2 
sisters in the sitting room area 

Mrs Merl Brohier Age 80yrs 
Lives with daughter, who is renting.  
No source of income. Needs money 
for medication.  Daughter's 
husband works down south in a 
hotel. Daughter has 3 grown 
children ages 27, 20 & 15. Unable to 
provide much to aged mother due 
to lack of income. 

 

Mr Anthony Jones. Lives in Borella,73 years.  
Works on casual basis as a Security Officer. Lives 
with wife and unemployed daughter. 
Living in very poor conditions. House owned by 
wife but cannot lay claim to ownership as she has 
no documents.  Photo of Anthony Jones was too 
blurred to print.  Sadly, the many plastic bags 
hanging on the walls hold their worldly goods as 
there is hardly any space for cupboards. 

 

With funds received from the Eighty Club Melbourne, our WB’s 
and poor members of the community were provided with basic 
rations and a total of 750 hampers were distributed.  Thank You 
for your donations over the years which provided the funds for 
such emergencies. 
Below are a few of the smiling recipients.                          
 

 

 

 

                        

 

 

 



 

 

IN GOD’S CARE 
ARMITAGE – PETER HAROLD,  husband of Jennifer, father, grandfather and Brother of 
Andrew (Andy), Anthony (Tony), Melanie Huysmans and Janis Thiedeman. Son-in-law of 
Roy Hermon (dec), in Brisbane on February 13, 2020, aged 79 years 
 
de KAUWE -  NIMAL , passed away peacefully on 8th March 2020 at his home in Kent 

U.K.  Former student of St Joseph’s College Colombo. Internment was on 20th April in the 

U.K.  Eldest son of Martin (Shelley) (dec.) and Kalyanawathie (Kaly) de Kauwe (dec.). 

Husband of Sagarika, and eldest brother of Indra Ross, Chandra, Kirthi, & Lalith de 

Kauwe, and Marcelle McDonald.  Eldest cousin of Herschel de Kauwe, Romaine 

Siriwardene, Geraldine, & Nigel de Kauwe, Jacinta Perera, Ingrid Pereira, & Sandra 

Illangakoon, Gale, Jerome, and Peter de Kauwe & Fiona Ezzy, Kevin, Rozanne, Germaine, 

& Stephen de Kauwe, Cordelia Perumal, Denver & Branwell Bastiaensz.    

HENDERLING,   Kingsley Reginald 13.04.1931 - 20.05.2020. Aged 89.  Passed away peacefully surrounded by family at 
QE11 hospital. Beloved husband to Elizabeth (Betty),  much loved father of Rozanne, Jennifer and Jillian. Grandfather to 
Daniel, Michael, Adam, Matthew and Lara. Great Grandfather to Isobel and Samuel. A private family service was held 
at St Barnabas Anglican Church Sunnybank.  
 
Sincock,  - Maureen(nee de Vos)  16/9/32-13/12/19 
Daughter of Violet (nee Simons) and Flotty de Vos, (deceased).  Sister of Harry (dec), Joy, Jean, Hilary (dec), Neil (dec). 
Mother of Jennifer Peries.   Grandmother of Ben and Jessica, great grandmother of Jack Evie, Emma and Angelique. 

SOERTSZ. — Brian Anthony. Passed away peacefully on Tuesday 26th May.  

Beloved son of Aloysius (dec) and Therese; Loving Husband of Heather (nee Bartholomeusz), Father of Greg and Trisha,  
Father-in-law to Chantha Soertsz (nee Kry). Brother of Daphne (dec), Derek and Darrell. Brother-in-law to Russel, 
Christopher, Felix,  Siva, Trudy and Bernie. Special poppy to Alana.  Forever In Our Hearts. 
 
HOLSINGER -  Heather,   In God’s Care 
 
WILLENBERG,  Shelton Shirley,  In God’s Care 
 
 

Membership Matters   
We appreciate your support and would like to see an increase in 

membership to enable the club to maintain welfare services to the less 

fortunate members of our community in Sri Lanka.  
If you need an application form to invite a friend or relative to join our Club.   
Please contact our Membership Secretary: 
Allan Pinder on Home: 9700 6178       Mob:0410 863716.              

                                            email:    apinder8@hotmail.com 

 

 

 

 

CANCELLED      5TH JULY 2020  -  LUNCH DANCE AT THE GRAND    CANCELLED 

23RD AUGUST 2020 – SRI  LANKAN  LUNCH  AT   THE  GOOD   SHEPHERD HALL 

 

 



Vacancy for the Post of Honorary Treasurer 
Regrettably, Rienzie van Sanden has stepped down from the post of Treasurer at the end of June this year.  
We extend our sincere thanks to Rienze for all the hard work done on behalf of the Club and in taking good 
care of the club finances, during his tenure of service to the Club and to the ‘Less Fortunate’.  Rienzie must 
be commended for his diligence and has indicated that while this was a hard decision, it was one he was 
compelled to make due to an increase in his personal and family commitments.  
We wish him all the very best for the future. 
 
The role of Honorary Treasurer is one of significant importance to the Club and the workings of the 
Management Committee.  I can only stress the importance that this position is filled quickly. 
I am appealing to all members with Accounting /Bookkeeping skills to join our dedicated team and help us to 
continue our mission to ‘Care for the Less Fortunate’. 
1.To minimise the workload of the Treasurer, we have over the years invested in a ‘cloud based’ accounting 
system ‘INTUIT QUICKBOOKS’, which enables the Treasurer to login to the system and work from home, to 
keep track of the finances/accounts. More details can be obtained from the previous Treasurers, 
2. He will be ably assisted in his work by Mrs.Ingrid Harmon (Asst. Teasurer) and with the Membership 
Secretary, Allan Pinder, helping with the membership subscriptions and any other matters pertaining to 
membership. 
Mr.Trevor Collette, Student sponsorship Co-ordinator, will assist with all matters/finances relating to the 
Student Sponsorship Program.  You will be an important part of a dedicated team, who will assist you in every 
way possible and help you along the way.  Quickbooks is user friendly also provides 24/7 customer support. 
 
We hope that you will be able to help, by nominating to this post and further details can be obtained by 
contacting Tony Scarnivel or myself.  We do need to fill this position and this is an URGENT plea to come on 
board, assist the Club and be of service to all those who look to us for help. 
 
We assure you that being part of our Committee will be a rewarding and fulfilling experience, working together 
to support and aid the many people who seek our help.  It is important that we continue our work and the 
services we have provided over the last 38 years.  We need you to help us, to continue into the future. 
Earle Ferdinand.          email:   president@eightyclubmelbourne.org.au 

 

 GIVING A CHILD A ‘GIFT AT CHRISTMAS’ 
 

 Soon it will be Christmas and to every child, it is a time to look 

forward to presents under the Christmas tree.  

This year it is even more important to make sure that these children, 

receive a gift at Christmas and sadly, many of them will not even 

have a Christmas tree in their homes. Families all over the world are 

facing job losses and financial difficulties, unable to go about 

earning a living and even having food on the table.  How does any 

parent explain a pandemic to a child?   It is important to bring Joy 

to the lives of these children, to take away their fear and show them 

that we care.   Let’s all get together and make their Christmas day 

that special moment in time to believe in Santa with his reindeer and 

sled filled with toys, delivering gifts to every child. 

By our actions, we can show them that this world is a better place. 

A gift at Christmas are memories that will last forever.  A special 

feeling and tradition that has been passed down in time, to celebrate this special season.  By donating not only 

will you give these children a gift of love, but also a very special moment in their lives.  A time to forget the 

hardships of life, a time of happiness and joy in receiving a ‘Gift at Christmas’,  

Please make the dreams of every child come true at Christmas by donating to this cause.   

Please contact Marie or myself on   PH: 9848 4623.    

Donations can be made to the club account and please ensure that it is identified as “C Gift” with either your 

name /phone no: 

Thank You 

Rodney & Marie de Kretser. 

 

“The innocence and happiness in the smile of a child brings us immeasurable joy and pleasure. 

To look into the eyes of a child who has received a gift, is to see the radiance of a million stars on a clear night”. 



Dear Members,   
Please be advised that all current members who wish to attend the Annual General Meeting, inform the Admin. 
Secretary by 1st August 2020. ( Name/ PH.No:)  This is to ensure that the Club does not exceed and is in compliance 
with restrictions placed on gatherings due to the COVID19 pandemic.  Please note that the meeting will only take 
place if the numbers permitted to attend, meet our minimum requirements to form a quorum, as per the constitution.  
In the event the AGM cannot be held on the date given below, it will be postponed to a later date. 
As restrictions in place could change at any moment, all members wishing to attend will be notified of the Venue, one 
(1) week prior to the meeting being held.  We do apologise for the inconvenience.  -  Administrative Secretary.       
(email:    adminsec@eightyclubmelbourne.org.au) 

    

EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE INC. 
P O Box 2082,   OAKLEIGH,  VIC 3166 

NOTICE OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Date:         23rd August 2020 
Venue:      To be Advised 
Address:   TBA 
Time:        3 PM 

 
All members are invited to be present at the meeting and will have the opportunity to: 

 find out about the Club’s operations and finances 

 ask questions about the operations and finances of the Eighty Club Melbourne Inc. 

 speak about any items on the agenda 

 vote on any resolutions proposed. 

At the meeting, members will be asked to vote to: 

 accept the minutes of the last Annual General Meeting  

 accept the annual report 

 accept the audited annual financial statements 

 appoint an auditor. 

 elect Committee of Management 

 
NOMINATION FORM 

 
EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE, INC. NO.A0013333T 

 
The Administrative Secretary, 

            Eighty Club Melbourne, Inc. 
            8, Peter Street, 
            Doncaster East, Vic. 3109 
 

NOMINATION FOR 2020/2021 OFFICE BEARERS 

 
 

We nominate……………………………………………………………………….for the office of 
 

………………………………………………………………..…in the Club for the above period. 
 

Proposer’s Name and Signature……………………………..……………………………………. 
 

Seconder’s Name and Signature…………………………………………….…………………………………………. 

 

Nominee’s Signature indicating consent…………………………………………….…………………………… 

 
NB. The completed form must reach the Administrative Secretary before 1st  August, 2020 
 

 
 

 

(Nominees must be up to date with membership fees and be prepared to 

perform ALL the duties of the Office for which they have been nominated) 

 



 

  

 

 

HAPPY 97TH BIRTHDAY TO HAZEL CARRON ON 9TH JULY 

HAPPY  90th BIRTHDAY TO CAROL KOCH 

HAPPY 86th BIRTHDAY TO MARIE SCHOORMAN  

HAPPY 80th BIRTHDAY TO MARIE RABOT on 23RD JUNE       

                                       

                                         Theo & Marie Rabot who celebrated their 
                                                    59th Wedding Anniversary on the 3rd June 

 

Mervyn & Marie Schoorman on their 55th Wedding Anniversay on the 22nd May 

 

PROJECT UPDATE 

CATARACT SURGERY 
 
Due to the continuing curfew in Sri Lanka, this project was on hold. Now that the curfew has been relaxed, 
arrangements are being made through the DBU to send a few WB’s to the hospital for assessment.  
 
USED SPECTACLES.  
 
We are still collecting used spectacles to be sent to Colombo through the DBU. Any used spectacles that you have can be 
handed to one of our committee members, to be given to me.  
 
STUDENT EDUCATION SEMINAR  
 
This project is ongoing and is being followed up by Sean Van Dort and Etienne of the DBU. 
Was on hold due to the curfew in Sri Lanka and will re-commence soon. 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Students and parents at a seminar being held in Batticaloa 

Miss Jelshe Sellar – University of Vavuniya - : Applied Science / 

Biological Science receiving a laptop at the BCU, Batticaloa. 

Miss Roxina Ragell- Eastern University – Physical Science 

Stream, receiving a laptop at the BCU, Batticaloa 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Jonathan Carl Yvette - to sponsored student 
Bevan Ragel  BUB 25.00   

Joseph  Doreen 120.00   

Keegel Ann  15.00   

Kelly Maureen - Donation to cover postage 
costs 10.00   

Kelly Michael Aloma-    from the family in 
memory of our mother Elma Peiris on her 
first death anniversary. 
 

100.00   

Kelly Pat & Marie - $200 for BCU & $100 for 
A Rosairo medicals 300.00   

Knower, Esther 25.00   

Ludowyk Robin Joan-  from PEREIRA family 
In MEMORY OF FELICIA's 10TH DEATH 
ANNIVERSARY 525.00   

Mack Douglas Peggy 100.00   

Mackessack, Aubrey & Jackie 100.00   

Martenstyn  Leonie-In lieu of March 
Luncheon 30.00   

Melder, Esther 25.00   

Middleton John Moira 40.00   

Misso Mario & Elisa 110.00   

Moldrich Elmo  Dionne 100.00   

Mottau Melville 20.00   

Muller  Larraine 50.00   

Nicholas Clifford Geraldine 40.00   

Noeline Cooke 30.00   

Noller Trevor Aloma 50.00   

Ohlmus Fritsz Liz 30.00   

Oorloff Errol  Elaine 50.00   

Oorloff Errol  Elaine 1,000.00   

Orchard Keith Judy 65.00   

Overlunde Stevie Kathy- In Memory of Mrs 
Helen Overlunde 50.00   

Parsons Anton Marcelle 70.00   

Parsons Anton Marcelle-  In Loving memory 
of my mum Vyvette van Gramberg 300.00   

Parsons Karen 45.00   

Pereira Caryl 100.00   

Phillips Charmaine 100.00   

Poulier Nina -  In memory of Merrick Poulier 40.00   

Ragel  Florence 200.00   

Renaut Monique-Christmas gift for Taneya 
Hansay 50.00   

Roberts Carmen 90.00   

Seneviratne, Gerard & Mechelle 30.00   

 

Aldons  Ione-  In memory of Althea 
Ondarchie 50.00   

Arnolda, Dennis 25.00   

Bartels  Aileen - In memory of Stanford 
Chapman 40.00   

Bird, Myrna 50.00   

Carron Hazel- In memory of the Carron & 
Melder families 100.00   

Caspersz, Annesley 40.00   

Claasz  Heather-  In Memory of my 2 
brothers - Kerry and Pieterkin -£1000 1,737.92   

Collette Andre Natasha 20.00   

Corteling, Peter & Tamara 150.00   

Crowe Chester Pax 100.00   

De Alwis, Lorraine 100.00   

De Hoedt Winston Clara 100.00   

De Kretser Marie 100.00   

De La Harpe Amy 100.00   

De La Harpe David Jenny 60.00   

De La Zilwa Clair Jean 10.00   

De Niese Rex & Raulli Albina 20.00   

De Vos George Yvonne 100.00   

De Witt Mignonne 20.00   

Deutrom Bill 70.00   

Ferdinand Earle Shireen-In memory of 
Brian Carron 50.00   

Fernando Errol Diane 20.00   

Foenander Odath Sandra 20.00   

Foenander Roger 940.00   

Foenander Roger 500.00   

Forster Maurice Pam 180.00   

Fraser Peter June 250.00   

Frugtniet Brian Christine 20.00   

Garnier Rodney Carole 20.00   

Gauder  Muriel 30.00   

Gauder  Muriel-  for Mrs.Outschoorn - April 
to June @ $50 per month 150.00   

Groom Richard Trish 120.00   

Hanibalsz  Louise 70.00   

Harmon Eric Ingrid 30.00   

Herft Clair  Lucia 100.00   

Herft Gerry Gina 620.00   

Hickey Kevin Doreen- for cancelled Lunch 70.00   

In memory of  Heather Holsinger 100.00   

Jansz Peter Joan 40.00   

JDLH & Associates P/L 100.00   

 

OUR GRATEFUL THANKS TO THESE GENEROUS DONORS 

Donations received from 18
th
 March, 2020 – 25

th
  June, 2020 

 



 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

OUR GRATEFUL THANKS TO THESE GENEROUS DONORS 
Donations received from 18

th
 March, 2020 – 25

th
  June, 2020 

 
Smith Roger, Susanne & Donors-Don                           
ation to purchase computers for students in 
Sri Lanka 1,250.00   

Sproule  Anne 100.00   

Suhood Dinham Rowena 20.00   

The Rotary Club of Maroondah-Computers 
for students in Sri Lanka 2,000.00   

Thompson Michael Camlin -  In Memory of 
Bianca Vanlangenberg, Maureen Berenger 
and Nigel Jansen 150.00   

Van Rooyen Russell & Starling 30.00   

Weinman Doreen 20.00   

Weinman Lorraine 120.00   

Willenberg  Noeline 100.00   

Willenberg Marlon Valerie 10.00   

Woodbury John Forrest 10.00   

Wright George Claudette-  in loving 
memory of David Wright, forever loved and 
remembered - Claudette, George a 
nd family. 250.00   

Young  Rita 50.00   

Young Anita Louise 25.00   

   

 TOTAL (+ Anonymous + Coin collection) 
 $  

20733.72  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Anonymous 80.00   

Anonymous 120.00   

Anonymous 150.00   

Anonymous 80.00   

Anonymous 400.00   

Anonymous 80.00   

Anonymous 120.00   

Anonymous 100.00   

Anonymous 100.00   

Anonymous 500.00   

Anonymous $250 / Postage $20 270.00   

Anonymous 3,000.00   

Anonymous 120.00   

 
Coin Collections 

Cholmondoley Willenberg            45.00 

L.M 25.80 

 

                                                  Please be advised that at times, there are EFT & bank deposits made to the Club    
                                                  Accounts, which are difficult to trace.  We understand that the banks limit the  
                                                  description of the transfer to 18 letters.  Please use the relevant bank accounts  
                                                  provided on the mailing page of the Newsletter.  Please insert your PHONE No: 
                                                 or Membership No: in the description for your remittance, which will appear on our 
                                                 statements and will help us to contact you and clarify any queries, if necessary.    
                                                 This will help us to allocate the funds you deposit for the purpose intended.   
                                                 We appreciate you do your best and these un-identified deposits are minimal. 
                                                 Thanking You  -  Treasurer 
                                                                  
                                                   
                                                   
  

CORRECTION - In The Donations page of our April Newsletter we showed a donation from Mrs Carol Koch for 
$1075.  Regrettably, we failed to acknowledge all those who made this possible by donating in lieu of gifts, to 
celebrate Carol’s 90th Birthday.  We regret this omission and thank Carol for thinking of the Less Fortunate and all 
those who celebrated  this Very Special day with her.   

                                                 

25/10/2019 Payment dated 25/10/19 ( Deposit Berwick ) 60.00   

06/12/2019 No payee info received - TRANSFER FROM BANKVIC 80 CLUB 90.00   

17/12/2019 01P044 75.00   

09/03/2020 Unable to identify the payer due to insufficient info 50.00   
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TO OUR VALUED MEMBERS 
We appreciate your renewal of membership and in our busy lives it is easy 
to forget your annual payment, which helps us ‘Care for the Less Fortunate’.  
We have now included on our hard copy mailing label your:  
Member No: - TOP LEFT                     &                    PAID TO:  - TOP RIGHT   
to assist you pay any outstanding membership dues, if applicable.    
Please assist our hardworking Membership Secretary minimise his workload 
with costly and time consuming reminders.  Please note more than one 
Membership no. is due to members sharing the same address. 
 Thank You  -  Editor 
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                                       ADDRESS   LABEL 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION TO OUR MEMBERS 

Please be advised that to streamline our Accounting procedures, the following changes have been made. 

The bank account Nos: will be as follows: 

MEMBERSHIP AND DONATION PAYMENTS:   

ANZ BANK      BSB:  013479       Account No:  3003 555 83 

 

STUDENT SPONSORSHIP AND GIFTS TO STUDENTS: 

ANZ BANK      BSB: 013141    A/C 852 301 233 

 

FOR ALL EFT TRANSFERS AND  BANK DEPOSITS MADE TO A BANK TELLER:   

PLEASE ENSURE THAT YOUR ID / REFERENCE:-- IS THE INVOICE NO: OR  YOUR PHONE NO: 

CHEQUES /MONEY ORDERS SHOULD BE MADE OUT TO THE: 

EIGHTY CLUB MELBOURNE          ADDRESS:          P.O.BOX  2645, ROWVILLE, VIC 3178                     

PLEASE ATTACH THE TOP HALF OF YOUR INVOICE WITH YOUR POSTAL REMITTANCE 

    

 

 
HELP INCREASE OUR FUNDING, BY REDUCING COSTS- POSTAGE 

INCREASE IN 2020 
To all our members, who presently are not on our electronic mailing list, please consider 
receiving our Newsletter and all other correspondence, by EMAIL.  This will also enable you to 
receive the newsletter in colour. 
Due to the escalating costs of postage and printing, an electronic mailing list will save the club 
approximately $2000 this year.  These savings will help increase our funding for the less 
fortunate in Sri Lanka 
Please indicate your preference for receiving the Newsletter by contacting us on email at : 
editor@eightyclubmelbourne.org.au.  and submitting your Name and Email address 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Member No:                           Paid to 

1234                     30JUN2020 

Ms. Jen Rose Member, 

80 Club Ave., 

MELBOURNE. 
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